WELCOME TO THE 2025-26 CAMPING SEASON

Please read this notice for important updates you may not be aware of.

President (Dale Cannon): Want to welcome everyone back. We have a lot of work planned for this
year and hope to get a lot of volunteers. -
Vice President (Laurie Miller): Board mtgs. are open to members. Keep up to date on park matters
by attending the meetings. If you can't attend the meetings, the minutes are posted at the clubhouse.
Secretary (Brenda Lallathin): Will be looking for some volunteers who would like to show off their
cooking skills by helping with the work weekend luncheons to feed our hard working volunteers.
Treasurer (Joanne Mociolek): Please remember that your prompt payment on dues, electric bills, etc.
are what keeps our park operating. If paying dues early, please date the check or Zelle payment
May 1st, 2025 so it will be counted towards 2025 income tax.

Activities/Special Projects Trustee (Denise Jendrisak): We have some exciting events planned for
the 2025 season and we will be in need of volunteers. So please come and join us where you can as
we rely on your participation.

Building Trustee (Dave Burnip): Want to welcome everyone back and look forward to working with
and for our community to make things better for all. Please, if you have any free time we will always
need volunteers and not just on work weekends. Please feel free to contact me with questions or
concerns related to buildings and repairs...hope to see everyone soon!

Grounds Trustee (Dave (Cowboy) Simons): I'll be looking for more volunteers for mowing and
especially weed eating for the upcoming season.

Security Trustee (Quentin Childers): I'll be looking for volunteers for security for the 2025 season.
Water/Sewer Trustee (Dustin Borlie): Want to remind everyone that the more water you use the
better it gets.

YOUR 2025 Dues Bill:

For any questions regarding your dues bill, call 330-268-9694...leave your name and phone
number and Brenda will return your call. All other questions should be directed to a board
member, or you can call 330-358-7418 (park office) and leave a message.

DUE DATE OF YEARLY MEMBERSHIP DUES:

Dues and assessments are to be paid in full no later than May 15t. Since it falls on a
Thursday this year, the office wnll be open Thursday, May 15t from 4:00 p m. to 7:00 p m.
There is no grace period! a

You are considered late after 7:00 p.m. on May 1st, 2025 and a 15% late fee will be
added...with the exception of mail post marked by May 15t or Zelle payments dated May 15,
Gate Cards will be de-activated for any member whose account is not paid in full by May 1st.

Office Hours:

We will resume normal (Sat/Sun) office hours beginning Saturday, April 5" (Saturday
10am — 2pm, Sunday 10am — 12 noon)

Your Officers and Trustees work tirelessly to keep the park functioning and meet member’s needs.
Please come to the office (during office hours) to schedule any non-emergency requests. There are
forms available and your request will be forwarded to the proper trustee. If an emergency occurs, the
Officer on Duty and/or any board member will gladly offer their assistance.



